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Dear Library Community, 

This is an exciting time to be part of Denver Public Library. We believe that a strong 
library helps create a strong community and thanks to Denver voters and you, our 
supporters, we have a lot in the works to make our library even stronger. 

We reached several major milestones in 2022, and the headline for the year was 
definitely the passing of measure 2i in November, providing DPL with an additional $32 
million a year. This was an effort that was years in the making and is a big win for the 
library system and our community. The additional funding will allow the library to more 
fully meet the evolving needs of the community. Stay tuned, we will share updates about 
how DPL is using this funding under the name Strong Library, Strong Denver, supported 
by the Denver Public Library Fund. 

We opened our 27th location in February, the Bob Ragland Branch Library, located in the 
ArtPark Community Hub. We also reached major milestones for several bond projects 
that are happening across the system. We welcomed the community to our new, 
reimagined Children’s Library at Central Library in April, and the renovation of the Blair-
Caldwell African American Research Library kicked off in May.  

The doors to our locations were fully back open in 2022, and we were thrilled to 
welcome our customers in to connect, to explore our spaces, and to utilize our 
incredible services and programs. Thank you for your continued support and be sure to 
come visit us soon. 

Sincerely, 

Michelle Jeske   Cathy Lucas 
City Librarian    President, Denver Public Library Commission 

FROM DENVER PUBLIC LIBRARY LEADERSHIP 
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DENVER PUBLIC LIBRARY 

VALUES 

WELCOMING: We make our resources, services, and expertise accessible for all, recognize the 
inherent dignity in each person, and provide safe places where everyone can be themselves. 

CURIOSITY: We foster a culture of exploration, innovation, and forward thinking by creating 
environments that support learning and growth. 

CONNECTION: We are neighbors. We foster relationships, listen, and act to build and strengthen 
our community. We bring people together to share information, ideas, and experiences. 

EQUITY: We work to change inequitable practices, structures, policies, and attitudes that drive 
them, to provide opportunities for every person in our community to thrive. As we do so, we 
actively examine our roles in perpetuating oppressive systems. 

STEWARDSHIP: We are accountable to our community, using our resources responsibly. We lead 
with honesty and integrity, protect privacy, and preserve and share the full history of our Denver 
community. 

VISION 
A strong community where everyone thrives. 

MISSION 
Together, we create welcoming spaces where all are free to explore and connect. 

Commission 

President, Cathy Lucas 
Vice President, Sonya Ulibarri 
Secretary, Laurie Mathews 
Zi Chong 
Michael Niyompong 
Cedric Buchanon 
Patty Salazar 
Jehan Benton-Clark 

Executive Team 

City Librarian, Michelle Jeske 
Chief of Staff, Dustin Kress 
Central Library Administrator, Rachel Fewell 
Director of Neighborhood Services, Annie 
Kemmerling 
Director of Collections, Technology, and Strategy, 
Zeth Lietzau 
Director of Finance and Facilities, Amber Lindberg 
Director of Human Resources, Karen Lam 
Director of Communications and Community 
Engagement, Erika R. Martinez 
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Annual website visits:  5,085,792 
Physical item circulation:  3,970,610 
Electronic circulation:  2,773,272 
Annual in person visits:  1,722,259 
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Book & Film Discussions/Author Talks 45 704 87 775 
Health & Wellness/Self-Improvement 3 56 12 215 
Arts/Crafts/Hobbies 9 374 48 2,291 
Writing/Storytelling 64 805 8 84 
Misc./More Stuff 50 851 56 1,400 
GA Totals: 171 2,790 211 4,765 

ideaLAB Workshops 0 0 53 523 
Technology Programs (system wide) 5 11 154 191 
Tech Help Appointments (system wide) 18 18 2073 2095 
DI Totals: 23 29 2,280 2,809 

Authors/Books   6 607 
Denver Housing Authority/Innovage   21 325 
Creative Aging/Art Journaling/Concerts   62 1,220 
Health and Wellness/Medical Information   17 550 
Memory Cafe/Dementia   40 603 
Mindfulness Meditation/Qi Gong   70 1,252 
Misc./More Fun Stuff   47 1,412 
Spanish Language   22 484 
Technology/Finance   13 200 
OA Totals:   292 6,046 

Spanish Services   14 139 
Spanish Services (Weekly Book club)   44 168 
Hispanic Heritage Month 
   (Spanish Services form diff budgets)   17 408 
Cultural Exchange 7 115 38 533 
CI Totals: 7 142 40 618 

Virtual 
Programs 

Virtual 
Attendance 

In-Person 
Programs 

In-Person 
Attendance 

Adult Programs 

Digital Inclusion 

Older Adult Services 

Cultural Inclusivity 

PROGRAM REPORT 
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In-Person Plaza Programs 378 3,091 
Online English Conversation Groups 90 554 
Online Citizenship Study Groups and Legal Help 164 792 
Virtual/Phone Appointments n/a 1,585 
Plaza Totals: 632 6,022 0 0 

Programs 5 programs 345 total attendance 
Completion - English 981 
Completion - Spanish 46 
Completion - Vietnamese 5 
Completion - Arabic 3 
Total Completion 1,035 

Total Registration 10,835 
Maker Challenge 280 entries 
SOA The Prequel 3,263 page views 
Craft Kits See youth programs 
Summer Meals 3,800 distributed 

Plaza 

Winter of Reading 

Summer of Adventure 

Total 
Programs: 3,609 

Total 
Attendance: 22,461 

Virtual 
Programs 

Virtual 
Attendance 

In-Person 
Programs 

In-Person 
Attendance 

Virtual vs. In-Person Totals: 826 8,841 2,783 13,620 

Dia Del Nino Guiro Kits 135 
Backpacks to Newly Resettled Refugee Families 120 
Lunar New Year Treasure Hunt 430 
Community Heritage Quilt (AANHPI) 100 
Haiku Poetry 235 
Lantern 220 
Origami  220 
Pinwheels for peace 450 
Fingerprint Peace Dove 6 
Dia Del Nino Activity Books 525 

Cultural Exchange Self-Directed 
Programs and Outreach 

# Distributed 

PROGRAM REPORT 
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Early Learning 

Virtual 
Programs 

Virtual 
Attendance 

In-Person 
Programs 

In-Person 
Attendance 

Read Aloud   6,650 113,050 
Little University   ~90 1,630 
Storytime ~200 17,509 ~1,700 39,168 
Early Learning Totals:    153,848 
School-Age (K-5) Services    
Afterschool Is Cool   185 2,175 
Book Clubs   39 274 
Arts and Crafts   114 2,972 
STEM   49 869 
School Age Totals:   387 6,290 

Teen Services 
Teen Totals: 
Summer of Adventure    
Registrations    10,835 
Completions    3,147 
The Journey - page views 3,263 
Maker Challenge entries 280 
Outdoor Movies   4 560 
Family Excursions   11 branches  285 
Summer Meals    3,800 
Summer of Adventure Totals: 3,543 18,627 

PROGRAM REPORT 

Total YouTube Views 83,171 
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Denver Public Library’s Career Online High School 
(COHS) has been a transformative program  for 
community members who want to thrive and 
create opportunities for themselves. COHS 
is an online high school diploma and career 
certification program. This program offers free 
enrollment to a limited number of qualified 
adult students and is made possible by the 
Denver Public Library, Denver Human Services, 
the Colorado State Library, and the Institute of 
Museum and Library Services. 

Denver Public Library offering a program like 
COHS is only one half of the equation, since it 
is really on students to embark on the journey 
to graduate. During the spring 2023 COHS 
graduation ceremony, the emcee for the occasion 
was COHS Alumni, Mayra Bustamante. Mayra 
graduated from COHS in 2017, which paved the 
way for her continued education and success. 
We chatted with Mayra to learn more about her 
journey in school and beyond. 

A MOM’S  JOURNEY  FROM  STUDENT  TO  TEACHER  WITH  CAREER  ONLINE  HIGH  SCHOOL 

Viviana Casillas (left), Career Online High School Program Administrator and COHS Alumni Mayra Bustamante 

continued 
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How did you find out about COHS and what 
motivated you to enroll?  
I found out that my Colorado State High School 
diploma was not credentialed and that my 
graduation wasn’t registered with the Department 
of Education. I was at Green Valley Ranch Branch 
Library and saw a poster for COHS and wanted 
to learn more. At first, I was very hesitant about 
it, but then I reached out and got in contact with 
Viviana Casillas (Manager of COHS). I shared 
with Viviana my whole experience, all the money I 
spent getting the diploma and it being invalid, and 
also my goals in continuing my education. 

Being in school has always been a big time 
commitment and has its own demands along 
with all the things going on in life. How has this 
program worked for you along with having to 
care for a family and also work full time? 
I think the flexibility of it being online. You’re 
able to work on it at your own pace, with a few 
exceptions, and finish a semester every two 
weeks. Being able to do it on my own time, was 
the best part of it all. 

Upon receiving her COHS diploma and an 
associate degree with Community College of 
Denver, Mayra enrolled with Metropolitan State 
University (MSU) to receive her Bachelor’s 
in Elementary Education. She graduated in 
December 2022. 

What made you pursue elementary education 
and become a kindergarten teacher? 
The fact that being Hispanic, we don’t have a 
lot of Hispanic teachers and representation in 
schools, and looking at our communities we have 
a lot of Hispanic students we serve. Growing up 
myself I would have probably done a lot better 
in school if there was a teacher that looked 

like me and knew my cultural background and 
experiences. I wanted to be a similar face to 
other students. 

How was it being the emcee and sharing your 
story at this past COHS graduation? 
It was definitely an amazing experience, very 
emotional especially being the emcee of the 
program that gave me the opportunity to get 
my diploma and to see that they’re still helping 
people with stories similar to mine. It was also a 
great experience seeing this graduation was an 
all women graduating class, it was a little more 
empowering. At that moment, me being a single 
mom, and having kids, as a woman, we always 
want to better ourselves for our kids to show 
them that it’s never too late to do something with 
your life and change your education. 

Mayra does have plans to be at another COHS 
graduation, not as a student, or alumni emcee, 
and not just because of her unwavering support 
and gratefulness for the program, but as the 
supportive and caring mother she is. 

My son is enrolled in COHS. I saw him struggling 
in a traditional school setting, which is not for 
everyone. Once he was of age I contacted Viviana 
again and had my 18 year old enroll. He’s really 
enjoying it. Being an example, I want to show my 
kids that there’s always an opportunity to grow 
and it’s never too late to make strides and grow in 
life. What makes it much easier is when you have 
a mom that’s helped blaze the trail and show her 
kids what is possible and what it takes to find 
success in life. 

To learn more about Career Online High School, 
visit denverlibrary.org/cohs 

http://denverlibrary.org/cohs
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The Central Library reached another 
milestone in its renovation process when 
the reimagined Children’s Library opened 
to the public on April 24, 2022 for the first 
time since renovations began during the 
pandemic. The occasion was marked 
with a public ribbon cutting, remarks from 
Michelle Jeske, City Librarian, along with 
Councilman Chris Hinds whose district 
includes the Central Library. The opening 
coincided with Día Del Niño (Children’s 
Day) and the day was filled with family 
friendly performances and activities. 

The new Children’s Library is a larger, relocated space on the first floor of the Central Library featuring 
over ten thousand square feet with a collection of over fifty thousand physical print and media 
materials. The reimagined Children’s Library was designed to meet the developmental needs for 
children from birth through fifth grade while providing key resources and services. 

“We are thrilled to welcome families to our new Children’s Library,” said Michelle. “The space is a 
vibrant, kid friendly, and kid focused destination in the heart of the city that the community can visit 
and enjoy for generations to come.” 

Highlights of the space include a dedicated baby 
play space, an expanded project room, lowered 
custom bookshelves for easier materials access 
with interactive elements, technology access 
including nine computers and four iPads, family 
friendly restrooms for children and their parents/ 
caregivers, and more. 

We always welcome everyone who visits the library. 
Building and creating these new spaces helps 
develop an environment that not only welcomes 
people but invites everyone to connect, explore, and 
discover how the library creates a strong community 
where everyone thrives. 

The Central Library renovation is part of the 2017 Elevate Denver Bond. To learn more about all 
Denver Public Library bond projects, visit denverlibrary.org/bondprojects 

NEW CHILDREN’S LIBRARY AT CENTRAL OPENS TO THE PUBLIC 

http://denverlibrary.org/bondprojects
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308 total volunteers 
I.e. general, Read Aloud, Friends Foundation 

DENVER PUBLIC LIBRARY FINANCIALS 
(as of 4/13/23) 

51,884,625.62 
TOTAL REVENUE 

City General Funds 
$49,331,135 
Grants - State & Federal 
$587,105 
Donations, Transfers, & Misc. 
$1,966,384 

$51,195,747.15 
TOTAL EXPENDITURES 

$39,980,211 
Staff Salaries & Expenditures 
$6,517,740 
Library Materials 
$1,122,218 
Library Programs 
$1,398,694 
Technology 
$2,176,881 
Administration & Other 

2022 Volunteerism 

35,622 total service hours 

DENVER PUBLIC LIBRARY 
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Statement of Financial Position 

Statement of Activities 

$11,276,440 
Total Assets 

$1,332,574 
Cash 

$1,852,234 
Pledges Receivable 

$8,091,632 
Endowment 

$11,276,440 
Total Liabilities & Net Assets 

$1,325,761 
Liabilities 

$8,137,446 
Net Assets with Donor Restrictions 

$1,813,233 
Net Assets without Donor Restrictions 

$3,123,090 
Total Revenue 

$2,388,294 
Contributions & Support 

$159,351 
Membership  

$520,867 
Events & Book Sales   

$54,578 
Donated Services & Facilities 

$4,556,607 
Total Expenses 

$1,666,088 
Distributions to the Library for Programs 

$1,344,098 
Distributions for Central Renovations  

$764,066 
Other Library Program Assistance  

$782,355 
Supporting Services 

Book Giveaways 

12,000 

DENVER PUBLIC LIBRARY FRIENDS FOUNDATION 

Total Revenue is exclusive of a $1,822,000 decrease in 
investment value. All Foundation financial information 
is derived from the audited financial statements, which 
are available, along with the 990, at dplfriends.org. 

http://dplfriends.org


$646,708

$1344,098

$300,102 $248,530

$213,302 $120,641

$3,010,186 $84,427 $52,378

15 

2022 Distribution Total 

2022 distributions to denver public library

central branch renovations 

cultural inclusivity services 

branch services 

collection development community engagement & outreach 

adult & older adult services 

youth services 

special collections 
& digital archives 

2022 DISTRIBUTIONS TO DENVER PUBLIC LIBRARY 
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Dear Friends, 

There is no other way to put it - 2022 was a tremendous year of support for Denver 
Public Library. The theme of this year’s Annual Report is “Thrive,” which resonates with 
the vision of DPL: A strong community where everyone thrives. We thank our members, 
donors, sponsors, and volunteers for their support. We also thank our advocates and 
the voters for the passage of the Strong Library, Strong Denver initiative. Together, we 
helped the community thrive in 2022!  

Here are some highlights from the year: 

• The Friends Foundation provided $3.77 million of support to Denver Public Library 
including $1.34 million to the Central Library renovation. This $3.77 million includes 
$3.010 in distributions and $.76 million in supporting programs. 

• In addition to funding directly raised for the library and Foundation, the Foundation 
co-led the Strong Library, Strong Denver initiative, which secured $32 million in 
ongoing, dedicated funding for the library. 

• The A Story Still to Tell capital campaign for the Central Library renovation was 
successfully completed. The Foundation directly raised $5.6 million in philanthropic 
funding; secured an additional, unplanned commitment from the City for $10 
million; and generated another $6 million through the Strong Library, Strong Denver 
initiative for the renewal of the Central Library. The campaign goal was $12 million, 
and the total generated was just under $22 million. 

• Two hundred community members joined the Friends Foundation for two 
celebrations in one day: the dedication of the library’s newest location, the Bob 
Ragland Branch Library; and the first-ever Picnic with Friends event! 

FROM THE DENVER PUBLIC LIBRARY FRIENDS FOUNDATION 
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FROM THE DENVER PUBLIC LIBRARY FRIENDS FOUNDATION 

• The Friends Foundation hosted the 25th Booklovers Ball at the Denver Art Museum 
with five hundred supporters. Over the last six years, the Booklovers Ball has raised 
approximately $2 million to support Denver Public Library. 

• As renovations continued at the Central Branch Library, the Friends Foundation 
hosted ten Used Book Pop Up Sales throughout Denver. Used Book Sales overall 
raised an impressive quarter of a million dollars in 2022. 

• Almost three thousand Members of the Friends Foundation provided Denver Public 
Library with sustainable organizational and financial support. 

In 2023, we anticipate many more openings and celebrations - from opening the new 
Park View Space to implementing the funds from Strong Library, Strong Denver to 
celebrating the 26th Booklovers Ball. We look forward to spending 2023 with you. Thank 
you for all you have done in support of Denver Public Library in 2022. 

Yours very truly, 

Laurie Troge 
Vice Chair, Board of 
Trustees, 2022 

Amy Brimah 
Chair, Board of 
Trustees, 2022 

Jeff Riley 
Executive 
Director 
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The Denver Public Library Friends Foundation is a 501(c)(3) charitable organization whose mission 
is to enrich the community by building support and raising money to enhance the library’s programs 
and services. The Friends Foundation seeks private charitable contributions to supplement the 
library’s budget; and it advocates for public funding - to help the library accomplish its mission. 
The core activities of the Foundation are: fundraising; membership; book and merchandise sales; 
the Booklovers Ball and community events; promotion and elevation of the library; advocacy; and, 
managing the endowment. 

Staff 
Executive Director, Jeff Riley 
Senior Director of Philanthropy, 
Katy Anderson 
Director of Marketing and 
Communications, Jenn Beck 
Book Operations Assistant, 
Marley Bogran 
Manager of Philanthropy – Used Book 
Sales, Andrea Hamilton 
Director of Finance and Operations, 
Pam Jewett 
Database Specialist, Amy Maillet 
Director of Philanthropy, 
Rachel Malis 
Philanthropy Specialist, 
Monica Yori Peritt 
Manager of Philanthropy – Special 
Events, Sandra Tucker 

Board of Trustees 
Chair, Amy Brimah 
Vice Chair, Laurie Troge 
Past Chair, Deb DeMuth 
Secretary, Ronald Tomassi 
Treasurer, Andy Bishop 

Judy Allender 
Joe Bochenek 
Gay Cook 
Mark Ferrandino 
Pam Jewett 
Emily King Marshall 
April Lambatos 
Akash Madiah 

Brittany Morris Saunders 
Lawson Parker 
Bob Sarlo 
Stewart Tucker Lundy 
Lisa Vela 
Susie Willson 
Donald Yale 

DENVER PUBLIC LIBRARY FRIENDS FOUNDATION 
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Booklovers Ball 

As renovations continued at the Central Library, the 
Friends Foundation took the Booklovers Ball, one 
of Denver’s most anticipated fundraising events, to 
the Denver Art Museum on October 8, 2022. With 
five hundred in attendance, the event raised nearly 
$400,000. Over the last six years, the Booklovers Ball 
has raised approximately $2 million to support Denver 
Public Library. Speakers included Denver City Librarian, 
Michelle Jeske, and Friends Foundation Executive 
Director, Jeff Riley. The Honorable Wellington E. Webb 
and the Honorable Wilma J. Webb served as honorary 
chairs, and Simone D. Ross was emcee. The Booklovers 
Ball also included two performances by Denver Art 
Museum Creative-in-Residence Kerrie Joy, a paddle-
raiser, and an after-party with a DJ, desserts, and 
cocktails. 

Holiday Lighting Party 

On December 1, 2022, community members joined us on the 
third floor of the McNichols Building to view the holiday lights at 
the Denver City and County Building. With snow globe and ski lift 
photo booths, as well as delicious food from Footers Catering, 
supporters and volunteers celebrated the passing of the 2i ballot 
initiative and Central Library’s renovations, and cheered the 
work ahead. Thanks to Laurie Troge for “flipping the switch” to 
officially light the City and County Building that evening. 

Used Book Pop Up Sales 

As renovations continue at the Central Library, where large book sales are normally held, the Friends 
Foundation team took its bookselling business on the road, holding ten Used Book Pop Up Sales 
throughout the year. 

CELEBRATING COMMUNITY WITH OUR FRIENDS 

The Friends Foundation was excited to welcome the community to a variety of events throughout 
the year. Here’s where we saw you in 2022. 
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The Used Book Sale Program at the Denver Public 
Library Friends Foundation is an extensive operation 
that supports the Foundation’s fundraising efforts. 
Used books from the community are donated to the 
Friends Foundation, and then sold online via Amazon, in 
surprise boxes, through the Dream Books Consignment 
Store, and in person at Used Book Sales. In a typical 
year, the Used Book Business raises more than 
$250,000 for Denver Public Library, and sorts 505,000 
books. That’s more than half a million books! Of course, 
the next question is what makes this program possible 
with only two staff members leading the Used Book 
program. 

“Volunteers,” Andrea Hamilton, Manager of 
Philanthropy, responded. “We have an incredible group 
of volunteers that help out in the Book Sorting Room; 
they feel like family!” 

Volunteers in the Book Sorting Room, or Book Sorters, help sort donated books for the online Amazon 
sales, Surprise Boxes, and Used Book Sales. Other volunteers upload the sorted books to the Amazon 
online format. In 2022, Used Book Program volunteers worked 4,290 hours cumulatively. 

What makes these volunteers so motivated to support the Used Book Business? Long-time volunteer, 
Scott Petersen states, “Libraries have long been a positive, enriching part of my life. I believe in 
the mission of Denver Public Library and value its commitment to welcoming all people. [When I 
volunteer] I feel connected to something that has a meaningful impact in our community and to the 
mission of DPL. I feel like I’m able to give back to an organization that has given a great deal to me. 
And I love books!” 

The Denver Public Library Friends Foundation always needs volunteers to help with the Used Book 
Business. We asked Scott what he would tell someone thinking about volunteering for the Friends 
Foundation, and he responded: “Give it a try. It’s a great experience, a nice way to be involved in the 
community, to discover new books, and to learn about the mission and contribute to the work of 
Denver Public Library.” We couldn’t agree more! 

Thank you to all of our tremendous volunteers who support the Denver Public Library Friends 
Foundation each year; we are grateful for your continued support! 

USED BOOK PROGRAM VOLUNTEER FEATURE 
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Wes Brown, a long-time friend of the Denver Public Library and 
Friends Foundation, had a long and successful business career. 
He was a partner for several leading regional investment 
banking firms based in Denver and continues to serve on 
corporate boards. Throughout his adult life, he maintained a 
passion for maps and the history of exploration. His interest 
began when he used maps as a mountaineer in high school. 
By college, he began studying and collecting old maps and 
continues to this day. His active research has led to many 
publications, frequent public presentations, and serving on the 
boards of several national and international map organizations 
including as an advisor to the Map and Geography Division of 
the Library of Congress. 

Wes has served on both the Library Commission and the 
Friends Foundation Board of Trustees and has donated to 

the library since 1989. The relationship began through Wes’ use of the map collection for research. 
The Denver Public Library has a very strong, nationally recognized, research quality map collection 
specializing in maps of Colorado and the West. This overlaps nicely with Wes’ collection. He has 
given maps on occasion to the library for years, but at the end of his life, plans to give the remainder 
of his map collection to the library. 

DPL’s map collection is actively used by students of cartography (the study and practice of making 
and using maps) and researchers in history, exploration, and genealogy. In 2022, he finalized 
arrangements and began funding a special endowment through current giving to be topped off with 
an estate gift. Earnings from the endowment will provide permanent funding for staff, acquisition, 
and/or conservation of the map collection. This endowment will ensure that DPL’s important map 
collection will continue to grow in significance in the future. 

Donor Feature: The Friends Foundation gratefully acknowledges Wes Brown in this annual report 
because of his long term and high impact partnership with the Library and Foundation. His work is 
helping the library have a preeminent map collection. 

FRIENDS FEATURE: WES BROWN USED BOOK PROGRAM VOLUNTEER FEATURE
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Memorial Gifts 
In Memory Of: 

A Book Club Member 
Dorothy Lagger 
Louise Thomas 
Shirley Amore 
Viviana Casillas 
Rachelle Naishtut 
Robert Appleton 
Martinique Marron 
Joe Beierl 
Mary Mercer & Greg 

Pulliam 
Benson Holocaust 

Memorial Fund 
Janette Benson 
Paul Benson 
Steve Brand 
Joan Dennen 
Bernice Brown 
Sue & Tim Damour 
Lorrie Ann Butler 
Anne Butler 
David Hook 
Ben & Barbara Sigg 
Maria Casillas (Rodela) 
Viviana Casillas 
Linda Canaday 
Rachel Weinberg 
Connie Zaremba 
Doris Damour 
Doris & Frank Maly 
Sue & Tim Damour 
Darlene 
John and Jane 

Cavanaugh 
Jaren Ducker 
John Ducker 

Bob Nelson 
Karen & Lonnie Eades 
Kevin Eades 
Juanita Ross Gray 
Jan & Skip Gray 
Jo Etta Heiney 
Juli Lapin 
David Kletter 
E. Kletter 
Cecilia M. Jacobsen 
Louann Sakala 
Adelaide Johnson-Lee 
Elan Comegys-Brisbane 
Dolores Kopel 
Katherin & Duane 

Howell 
Carolyn Jew Kuhn 
Linda Congleton 
Julia Charlton Lafean 
Kim Spears 
A.G. LaMunyon 
Lisa LaMunyon 
Diana Charlton Lyford 
Kim Spears 
Brian Mate 
James Anderson 
Deborah Menzel 
Mark Menzel 
Gene McCullough 
Rosann McCullough 
A. Reynolds Morse 
Morse Family 

Foundation 
Darlene Neid 
Stephanie Neid 
Margaret W. Nilsson 
V. Douglas Pierce 

Jr., M.D. 
Clifford Redner Jr. 
Alexis Redner 

Lois Ann Rovira 
Marcia & Rick Ashton 
Karen & Curtis Rokala 
Connie Rust 
Clint Nieman 
Marie St. Clair 
Quinn, Bret & Laurel 

Cash 
Cathy Sabatka 
Susan Slusher 
Doug St. Clair 
Stephen Savageau 
Kathleen Orozco 
Karle Seydel 
Rochelle Jones 
Eric Skougstad 
Becky Skougstad 
Miriam Slosky 
Amy & Leonard Slosky 
Alva Staples 
Suzanne Staples 
Frances Taylor 
Sheila Bisenius 
Sheila Cleworth 
Rhondda Grant 
Myra & Frank Isenhart 
Penny & Dick Leather 
Penelope Lewis 
Enid Slack 
Tor & Virginia 

Westgaard 
Joan & Richard 

Wohlgenant 
Ruth Thomas 
Gretchen Thomas 
Steve Thompson 
Darin & Christy DeGoey 
Neal Engelman 
Linda Gammill 
Louis Hamm 

Ginger Kloppenberg 
Julie Kloppenberg 
Joy & Allen Lang 
Denise Linn 
Abigail Lovett 
Karin Marthe 
Wyatt & Joanie 

McCallie 
Margaret Rizer 
Allison & Brian 

Robinson 
Michelle Saab 
Delphine Standard 
Michelle & Doug Striker 
Bob & Nellie Thompson 
Jennifer Tuetken 
Wai Tom 
Beverly Pardos 
Bev Wainess 
Ann Putsche 
Rogers & Bernice 

Wheat 
Dan & Harovel Wheat 
James & Brooke 

Wunnicke 

SUPPORTERS 
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SUPPORTERS 

Tribute Gifts 
In honor of: 

All the Great Users 
of Denver’s Public 
Libraries 

Mark Longman 
Carolyn Asher’s 

birthday 
Leah Asher 
Jennifer Beck 
Christine Benero 
Alisa & Henry Bourne’s 

Wedding Anniversary 
Alisa & Henry Bourne 
Henry Bourne 
Anonymous 
Brendan 
Mara Leighton 
Rashad Brimah’s 

Graduation 
Rebecca Anderson 
Chris Brown’s Birthday 
Hilary Shaw 
Susan Brynteson 
Thomas Dechert 
The Family of Tom 

& Christi Carden-
Weindorf 

Erin Weindorf 
Career Online High 

School 
Rachelle Naishtut 
Gay Cook 
Sue & Tim Damour 
Stephen & Thomas 

Creavin 
Maria Creavin & William 

Plaus 
Sue & Tim Damour 
Lisa Damour 
Caroline Turner 
The Eley Family 
Deborah Harrington 
Maryanne Flynn 
Lindsey Talafuse 
Taylor Kirkpatrick 
The Shamos-Booster 

Family Fund 
Jill, Jacob, Eli, & Adam 

Barkin 
Kurt Klanderud & 

GH Phipps 
Construction Co. 

A. Barry & Arlene 
Hirschfeld 

Jameka Lewis 
McKinsey & Co. Denver 

Office 

Juanita Gray Denver 
Public Library Black 
Hall of Fame 

The Honorable Gary M. 
Jackson 

Emily K. Marshall 
Janet Marshall 
Jay Mead 
Tom & Violet Noel 
Joshua Moreland 
Walter & Judith Rhulen 

Family Foundation 
Khali Murphy 
Sherry Parker 
Toni Rodgers 
Sue & Tim Damour 
Caroline Rosno 
Caroline Rosno & Mark 

Longman 
Andi, Charlton, Tench 

& Bridger Rugg 
Sophia Payne 
Brian Trembath 
Jerry Carbone 
Judith A. Smith 
Jacqueline Sene 
Laurie Troge 
Christine Benero 
Mary Vicks 
Dwight Vicks 

Virginia 
T. R. Reid 
Charlie Brewster 

Wallach 
Sue & Tim Damour 
Marshall Wallach 
Sue & Tim Damour 
Hon. Wellington E. and 

Hon. Wilma J. Webb 
Friends of Blair 

Caldwell African 
American Research 
Library 

Marty Wilham 
Barbara Rosenberg 
Frank Wilmot and Matt 

Bentley 
Patricia Wilmot 
Leslie Y. 
Carrie Wilton 
Donald A. Yale 
Rose Community 

Foundation 
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Donations 
$100,000+ 

Linda and Wes Brown 
Molly and Taylor C. 

Kirkpatrick 
Margaret Carol Lofft* 
Luff Family Fund of The 

Denver Foundation 
NextFifty Initiative 
Pat Hanna Kuehl Estate 
Schlessman Family 

Foundation 
Shearouse Family Trust 

$25,000 - $99,999 

Joanne and Richard 
Akeroyd 

GH Phipps 
Construction 
Companies 

Kimiko Side 
Singer Family 

Foundation 
Sparkjoy Foundation 
Temple Hoyne Buell 

Foundation 

$10,000 - $24,999 

Amazon 
Elizabeth & Evan 

Anderman 
Anonymous 
BOK Financial 
Bear Valley Angel 

Catherine Harriette 
Tippery Estate 

Central Park 
Master Community 
Association 

Colorado Health 
Foundation 

Frances Corsello 
DeMuth Family 

Foundation 
Dodge Family Fund 
Kathy & Brian Dolan 
Friends of Blair 

Caldwell African 
American Research 
Library 

Greenberg Traurig LLP 
Haley Jones 
F.B. & K.M. Hebert 
Interlock Construction 
Linkages for Older 

Adults 
Oakwood Homes 
Kevin O’Connor & Janet 

Raasch 
The Reubenstein 

Family 
The Schrader Family 

Fund 
Sidney E. Frank 

Foundation 
Studiotrope Design 

Collective 
Tenth Mountain 

Division Foundation 
Donald Yale & Jody 

Epstein 
Zing Credit Union 

$5,000 - $9,999 

Max & Elaine Appel 
Bank of the West 
Geraldine & Gordon 

Baron 
Janette Benson 
Bernstein Private 

Wealth Management 
Andy & Murri Bishop 
Alisa & Henry Bourne 
Bow River Capital 
Amy Brimah 
Valerie Brown* 
Brownstein Hyatt 

Farber Schreck PC 
Cathy Schwartz & Phil 

Cernanec 
Helen Christy 
Cliff Foundation 
Colliers International 
CopperPoint Insurance 

Companies 
Marion, George, Peter, 

& Tim Curtis 
Denver Art Museum 
Bruce Ducker 
FirstBank 
Fox Rothschild LLP 
Jeane & John Garment 
Pat Grant 
Anne Hunting 
Huntington National 

Bank 
Ingram Content Group 
Pam & Larry Jewett 
Allison & Jim Johnson 
Kaiser Permanente 
Alice & Terrance Kelly 
KPMG 

Anthony & April 
Lambatos 

Leon Cosgrove 
Lulu Frankel 

Foundation 
Susan & Bruce 

Madison 
Mesdag Family 

Foundation 
Mile High United Way 
Moody Insurance 

Agency 
Otten, Johnson, 

Robinson, Neff & 
Ragonetti 

OverDrive, Inc. 
Point b(e) Strategies 
Recht Kornfeld PC 
Seter & Vander Wall, 

P.C. 
Lindsay Talafuse 
John & Katharine 

Thomason 
Laurie & Samuel Troge 
Jon & Chantal 

Underkofler 
WellPower 
Zeppelin Development, 

Inc. 

$1,000 - 4,999 

Marco & Cathy Abarca 
Christine Jensen Abell 

& David Abell 
Tierney Aldridge 
Judy & Randy Allender 
Alpine Bank 
Ellen Anderman & 

James C. Donaldson 

SUPPORTERS 
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Anonymous 
Shirley & Jonathan 

Asher 
Don Bain 
Vanessa Banker 
Kristen Beatty 
Barbara Benedict 
Paul Benson 
Kristen & Ty Berg 
Mary Berlin 
Kerry Berlinger 
Blackrock 
Bri Borin 
Rose Ann Busch 
Lois Calvert 
Sis Carroll 
Greg Carter 
Rich Castleton 
Merle Chambers 
Marilyn Cleland 
Sheila Cleworth 
Gay Cook & Andrew 

Czopek 
Susana Cordova & Eric 

Duran 
Heather & Eben 

Cornelissen 
Rhonda Coy 
Jennifer Crossett & 

Shawn Murry 
Sue & Tim Damour 
Carolyn Daniels 
Ira Dauber 
James Davis 
Zelda DeBoyes 
The Denver Foundation 
Denver Postcard Club 
Tyson Dines III 
Loralee & James 

Dischner 

Valerie Dolejsi 
Dr. & Mrs. Christopher 

Doran 
Laurie & Ben Duke 
EOG Resources 
Christina & Thomas 

Eymer 
Mark Ferrandino 
Fred & Jean Allegretti 

Family Foundation 
Karen Fukutaki 
Molly & Brian Gaffney 
Sally & Alan Gass 
Golden Hands Fund 
Google Matching Gifts 

Program 
Scott Graber 
Graham Edwin & 

Sharon Janosik 
Mitchell Foundation 

The Philip & Susan 
Greenberg Fund 

Gwen Habert 
Sue & Russell Haskell 
Havercroft Family 

Foundation 
Richard Hoffman 
Barbara & Howard 

Holme 
Katherin & Duane 

Howell 
John Huggins 
Hull Family Association 
Rachel & Timothy 

James 
Jason Jenkins 
Junior League 
Melly Kinnard 
Elin Kondrad & 

Abraham Nussbaum 

Susan & Paul Kotarba 
Kroger 
Lora Ledermann 
Jeffrey Levy & Della 

Gilson-Levy 
Ann & Harold Logan 
Lucile B. Kaufman Fund 
Erin & Eric Lyche 
Patty Lynch 
Akash & Vedrana 

Madiah 
Kathryn & Peter 

Manning 
Emily Marshall 
Jason Martin 
Carlos Martinez 
Regina Mattie 
Gian Maurelli 
Danielle Maves 
John McCullough 
Linda & Phillip McCurdy 
Dr. Nancy McMahon 
Jay Mead & Carol 

Svendsen 
Mooey Mead & David 

Hammond 
Bonnie & Ronald Milzer 
Kalliopi Monoyios & Avi 

Stopper 
Cheryl & John Muhr 
Jane & Robert Nagel 
Rachelle Naishtut 
Peter Naseth 
Nicholas Nieslanik 
Joe & Amanda 

Nimmons 
Michael Niyompong 
Prof. Tom & Violet Noel 
Northern Trust Bank, 

NA 

Dustin Nyhus 
Brigid O’Connor 
Lawson Parker 
Jane & Bill Patterson 
Katie & Brian Payer 
Trent Peaker with 

MegaStar Financial 
Hugh Pitcher & Linda 

Lebsack 
Bill & Marilyn Plummer 
Lori Potter & Eric 

Perryman 
Walter & Judith Rhulen 

Family Foundation 
Rose Community 

Foundation 
Andi Rugg 
Jane Russell 
Jolanthe Saks 
The Sam S. Bloom 

Foundation 
Bob & Leslie Sarlo 
Bruce Savage 
Nancy & Robert 

Schulein Fund 
Byeongsook Seo 
Kim Seter 
Daniel Shurz & 

Katharine Lee 
Mark Sippel 
Enid Slack 
Kim Sonnen 
Esther Starrels & John 

Wasserman 
State Board of the 

Great Outdoors 
Ann & Jack Struthers 
Swinerton Foundation 
Ronald & Meredith 

Tomassi 

SUPPORTERS 
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Melissa Torgusen & 
Christopher Brow 

Jason Urband 
Lisa Vela 
Dwight Vicks 
Brenda Vitaska 
Joann & Richard von 

Luhrte 
Tripta Wadhwa 
Judith Wagner 
Diane & Marshall 

Wallach 
Nick & Elaine Walter 
Beth & Zack Warren 
Barbara & David 

Weaver 
Dan & Harovel Wheat 
CD Whitaker Charitable 

Fund 
Susie & John Willson 
Jonathan Woodcock 
Ruth Yeager & Mark 

Jacobson 
Jaclyn Yelich & Gregory 

Thielen 
Nancy Zuercher 

$500 - $999 

Albert & Doris Pitt 
Foundation 

Anonymous 
Ruthie & James Ashe 
Marcia & Rick Ashton 
Dr. Patricia Baca 
Marjorie Baumert 
Had & Betsy Beatty 
Paula & William 

Bernstein 
Lindsay Bernum 

Aletta Blanken 
Joseph Bochenek 
Andrew Boese 
Daniel & Kelly Bowles 
Dr. Valerie Brackett & 
Mr. Nikolaos Monoyios 
Kelly Brough 
Lynn Bryant 
Cedric Buchanon 
Doris Burd 
Christopher & Regina 

Carlson 
Mary Ann Casey 
Martha Chamberlin 
Hillary & Shawn Cimock 
Chad & Susan 

Cleveland 
Coinbase 
Steve Corder 
Nikki Davidson 
Andrew Davis 
Nancy Dawson 
Jeff Dean 
Julie & Robert Donohue 
Lynn Taylor & David Eby 
Erickson Family Fund 
Carolyn & Don Etter 
Beth Ferguson 
Margaret Fowler 
Erin & Joshua 

Freedman 
Ozi Friedrich 
Robert & Virginia Fuller 
Olivia & Christian 

Gallegos 
Georgia & Woody 

Garnsey 
Gates Industrial 

Corporation 
Foundation 

Gavlin Family 
Foundation 

George Washington 
High School 60th 
Reunion 

Ryan Gertz 
Kevin Gile 
Diana Gilmore & 

Richard Heinemeyer 
Girls Incorporated of 

Metro Denver 
Eleanor Glover & 

Eugene Advincula 
Carolyn Goble & Lanny 

Proffer 
Cristy Godwin 
Colin Griffith 
Lynea Hansen 
Janet Hayes & Arthur 

Morrissey 
Linda Henry & Don 

Bachner 
Barry & Arlene 

Hirschfeld 
Linda Hollomon 
Dennis Humphries 
Carol & Charles Jansch 
Michelle Jenkins 
Michelle & Brad Jeske 
Tasha Jones 
William Keenan 
Maureen & Robert 

Keller 
Joseph Kendall 
Birgit & Jeff Kieft 
Alex & Victoria Knoll 
Amy Kramer 
Rhoda Krasner 
Nina & Mark Kuhl 
Donna Kusuda 

Robert LaBaugh 
John Lake & Harold 

Winters 
Juli Lapin 
Brandy Lappi 
April & John Leahy 
Elizabeth Leeds 
Sandra Lilly 
Cathy Lucas 
Anthony Lygizos 
Joseph Lynott 
MacMeier Foundation 
Jean Maguire & Leroy 

Crotts 
Jacqueline & Michael 

Maharas 
Doris & Frank Maly 
Philippa Marrack 
McCall Family 

Foundation 
Ellen McGinnis 
McKinsey & Co. Denver 

Office 
Laura Mitchell 
Meagan Moodie 
Brad Moody 
Diane Murley 
Nations Financial 

Group 
Jen Naused 
Stephanie Neid 
Bob Nelson 
Cora & David Neslin 
Russ Newton 
Rachel Nuss 
Rebecca Olson 
Kathleen Orozco 
David Osborn 
Juan & Hope Pelayo 

SUPPORTERS 
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Lisa Peloso & Vikas 
Patel 

Monica & Jon Peritt 
Anne Pharamond & 

Meredith Rose 
Vicki Hellmer & Joseph 

Phillips 
Cason & Rachel Pierce 
Robert Poelstra 
Melissa Poole Knight 
Janice Prater 
Martha Records & 

Richard Rainaldi 
Elizabeth Reder 
Brett & Sarah Riley 
Jeff & Kathleen Riley 
Melissa Riley 
Jayme Ritchie 
LaTasha Robertson 
Carol Ann & Paul 

Rothman 
Ellen Sato 
John Schuster 
William & Deborah Self 
Erica Semple 
Kathleen Sgamma 
Patricia Shikes 
Penny Ship 
Hal Simmons 
Ronald Snell 
Kim Spears 
Elizabeth Starrs 
Charlotte Stelmok 
Sandra & Kurt 

Stenmark 
Paul & Brandy Sylvester 
The Shamos-Booster 

Family Fund 
Debra Thomas 
Chris Toll 

Jessie Tramutolo 
Mark Upshaw 
Steven Visioli 
Richard Wagner 
Gayle & Bruce Walker 
Lisa Weil & Steven 

Zansberg 
Westside Books 
Emily Wey 
Sharon Williams 
Amy Willson 
Jen Wimer 
Lise Woodard & John 

Reilly 
David Zinger 

$250 - $499 

Peter Abuisi 
Lattina Adams 
Dimitri Adloff 
Anonymous 
Laurie Althen 
AmazonSmile 

Foundation 
Kathy & Rob Ammann 
Sue Anschutz-Rodgers 
Cynthia & Wayne 

Anthofer 
Evelyn Arnold 
Carolyn Asher 
Theresa Baker 
John & Carol Balkcom 
Jennifer Bater 
Jennifer Kostka Beck 
J. Beall & S. Becker 
Sue & Bix Bicknell 
Katey Bishop 
Michael Bleichfeld 
Marsha & Gary Blum 

Stephen Bohara 
Kathleen Boland 
Michael Bonino 
Chelsey Bova 
Deborah Brackney 
Matthew Brewer 
Trudy Brown 
Charlene Byers & P.K 

Metz 
Carol Campbell 
Michael Canges & Nina 

Iwashko 
Anne Canter 
Nicole Capage-Brown & 

Eric Brown 
Sandra Carter-Duff 
Sage & Dale Case 
Kieran Casey 
Daniel Chase 
Teri Chavez & Scott 

Murphy 
Bonnie & Thomas 

Clarke 
Margaret Colbert 
Matthew Cole 
Colorado Office of the 

State Controller 
Fredric & Jacquelyn 

Conover 
Bri Cornell 
Kate Crandall 
Nancy & Bill Cronin 
Alicia Cronquist & Greg 

Keefe 
Rhonda & Bill Crossen 
Roshan Darji 
Jodie Darnell 
Brenda & John 

Davenport 
Joy Davis 

Barbara de Jong 
Deedee Decker 
Spencer Denison 
Theresa Dent 
Denver Fortnightly Club 
Kathryn & Charles 

DiMarco 
Gail & Stephen Duree 
Christina Ellis 
Vivian Epstein 
Luella & Hubert Farbes 
Christopher Farr 
Lois & Bruce Feinstein 
Jeanine Feriancek 
Janis Ferrell 
Laurinda Frederick 
Paula Friedland 
Deborah Friedman 
Gartner 
David Gaspar 
Louis Gelfand 
Betsy Georgitis 
Estrella Gillette 
Ginger Goto 
Barbara Grigsby 
Chris & Jess Groen 
Liz Bayliss & Simon 

Hambidge 
Florence & David Harlor 
John Hawk 
Sara Hazel & Dan 

Goldhamer 
Irene Heider 
Norma & Phil Heinschel 
Briana Heller 
Kazuko Hellickson 
Chris Hinds 
Joseph Hippensteel 
Wendy Hodges 
Harry & Lillian Hoffman 

SUPPORTERS 
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Sarah Hogan 
Jeffrey Holmes & 

Peggy Harrison 
Letty & Evan Icolari 
Carol & Charles Jansch 
Kate & Michael Jenulis 
Kathy & Lee Johnson 
Marcia & Will Johnson 
Jenipher Jones 
Amy Jordan 
Kenneth Judd 
Morgan Judge 
Beth Kaminsky 
Dr. Lawrence Karsh & 

Dr. Irit Gordon Karsh 
Alan Katz 
Eugene Kay 
Wendy & Thomas 

Kelly II 
Susan & Wilson Kendell 
Sue & Roger Kilgore 
Oza & Milan Klanjsek 
Julie Kloppenberg 
Meredith Knauf 
Chris Koch 
Scott & Tracy Kozak 
Patti Kramish 
Dustin Kress 
Henry & Melanie 

Kusumi 
Janet Landis 
Judy Lane 
Eugene Lang & 

Marguerite Johnson 
Linda Lange 
Jodi LeGray 
Travis Leiker 
Jennifer Leitsch 
Tom Livingston 
Nicole Lonsway 

Emily Loyd 
David Lysaught 
Elisabeth Mabus 
Janet & John 

MacFarlane 
Ann Maddeford 
Matthew Mahlman 
Jill Mally & Ira 

Pasternack 
Teresa Manago 
Belinda Manuel 
Sharla Marshall 
Amy Martin 
Irene Martinez-Jordan 
Laurie Mathews 
Justin Maximov 
Robin & Jay McCarthy 
Sally McLagan 
Suzanne & Gilbert 

McSwain 
Donald Meckley 
Kristin Mettraux 
Dr. Allison Meyer 
Jim Molloy 
Maggie & Mitch 

Morrissey 
Peggy & Jeffrey Morse 
Norman Mueller 
Susan Niermeyer & 

John Brett 
Tiffany Nieslanik 
Gary & Shelley Nuss 
Judith O’Connor 
Elaine Osborn 
Mary Beth & Anthony 

Patak 
Shae & Tory Patnoe 
Jessica & Jeffery 

Pearson 
Hope Pelayo 

Ryan Persaud 
Denise Phair 
Elena Phillips 
Douglas Pluss 
Kathleen Price 
Bonnie Pritchett 
John Pughes 
Linda Purcell & Billy 

Harris Jr. 
Jane Rehmke 
Naomi Reshotko & PB 

Schechter 
Steven Resnick 
Ayliffe & Frederic Ris 
Bill & Jeannie Ritter 
Margaret Rizer 
Mike & Debra Roads 
Jane Rosenbaum 
Todd Ruff 
Katie Russell 
Mary Ryan & Tom Zorn 
William Sage 
Nancy & Leonard 

Sahling 
Patty Salazar 
Silvina Sansot & Colson 

Schaab 
Rosalee & Kirk Sarell 
Thomas Sarlo 
Suzanne & Raymond 

Satter 
Tracy Schifeling 
Trevor & Courtney 

Schimschock 
Sharon Schonhaut 
Lorrie & Bruce Schroffel 
Schwartz, McMinimee 

& Andrew, LLC 
Jane Scofield 
Katie Scruggs 

Katherine Seymour 
Pauline Shaffer 
Katy Sheehy 
Marlene Siegel 
Tim Simpson & Kaia 

Gavere 
Gail Skaggs 
Kaila Slocum 
Christine & John Smith 
James Hopkins 

Smith III 
Kara Spitler 
Doug St. Clair 
Alva Staples 
Jeff & Sarah Steepleton 
James Stegman 
Fred Sternburg 
Jennifer Steuck 
Ellen Stewart & Don 

Vancil 
Patricia & Philip Stoffel 
Cori Streetman 
Stephen Sweeney 
Ingrid Tague 
Dr. Jennifer Tarin 
Libby Tart 
Gretchen Thaxton 
Bethany Tucker 
Mary Tully 
Caroline Turner 
Daniel Tyler 
Barbara Van Buskirk 
Shirley & Calvin Van 

Heukelem 
Alex Vercio 
Warren Volz 
Lisa & Andrew 

Walvoord 
Darrell Watson 

SUPPORTERS 
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Shirley-Anne & Colin 
Weber 

Devin Weinberg 
Cynthia Wells Gallegos 

& Lawrence Gallegos 
Mr. & Mrs. Tor 

Westgaard 
Sonny & Pam Wiegand 
Barbara & Joseph 

Wilcox 
Julia Williamson 
Jonathan Windham 
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard J. 

Wintergalen 
Joan & Richard 

Wohlgenant 
Cynthia Wolf 
Charles Woodward 
Carole Wright 
Jacklyn Writz 

*deceased 

Gifts-in-Kind 

Sue Damour 
Footers Catering 
Stuart Alden Ink 

Lounge 
George Williams 

We apologize, and request forgiveness, for any errors or omissions. If you would like your 
name listed differently in future publications, please call 720.865.1300. 

*Deceased listings are as of 12/31/22 to the best of our knowledge. 

SUPPORTERS 

“Three young boys were checking out 
some books, two of them for the first 
time. One boy suddenly hugged the 
oldest boy and the oldest said “Why 
are you hugging me all of a sudden? 

Because I showed you this place? 
I can’t believe you are hugging me 

just because I showed you
 the library!” 
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CENTRAL 
Central Library 
10 W. 14th Ave. Pkwy. 80204 
720.865.1111 

NORTHWEST 
Rodolfo “Corky” Gonzales 
1498 N. Irving St. 80204 
720.865.2370 

Ross-Barnum 
3570 W. 1st Ave. 80219 
720.865.0145 

Smiley 
4501 W. 46th Ave. 80212 
720.865.0260 

John “Thunderbird Man” 
Emhoolah, Jr. 
675 Santa Fe Dr. 80204 
720.865.0160 

Woodbury 
3265 Federal Blvd. 80211 
720.865.0930 

NORTHEAST 
Blair-Caldwell African 
American Research Library 
2401 Welton St. 80205 
720.865.2401 

Bob Ragland 
1900 35th St. Suite A, 80216 
720.865.2400 

Ford-Warren 
2825 High St. 80205 
720.865.0920 

Green Valley Ranch 
4856 N. Andes Ct. 80249 
720.865.0310 

Montbello 
12955 Albrook Dr. 80239 
720.865.0200 

Park Hill 
4705 Montview Blvd. 80207 
720.865.0250 

Pauline Robinson 
5575 E. 33rd Ave. 80207 
720.865.0290 

Ross-Cherry Creek 
305 Milwaukee St. 80206 
720.865.0120 

Sam Gary 
2961 Roslyn St. 80238 
720.865.0325 

Schlessman Family 
100 Poplar St. 80220 
720.865.0000 

Valdez-Perry 
4690 Vine St. 80216 
720.865.0300 

SOUTHWEST 
Athmar Park 
1055 S. Tejon St. 80223 
720.865.0230 

Bear Valley 
5171 W. Dartmouth Ave. 
80236 
720.865.0975 

Hadley 
1890 S. Grove St. 80219 
720.865.0170 

Westwood 
1000 S. Lowell Blvd. 80219 
720.865.0215 

SOUTHEAST 
Decker 
1501 S. Logan St. 80210 
720.865.0220 

Eugene Field 
810 S. University Blvd. 80209 
720.865.0240 

Hampden 
9755 E. Girard Ave. 80231 
720.865.0185 

Ross-Broadway 
33 E. Bayaud Ave. 80209 
720.865.0135 

Ross-University Hills 
4310 E. Amherst Ave. 80222 
720.865.0955 

Virginia Village 
1500 S. Dahlia St. 80222 
720.865.0940 

LOCATIONS 
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